
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

                                      April 16, 2024 

The Sheridan County Commissioners met in regular session and by 

Zoom (ID# 93997918251 Passcode# 625274) at 9:15 A.M. All members 

present along with Deputy Clerk Paige Rager, Assessor Tina Skinner, 

Treasurer Renee Thies, Clerk of District Court Carol Stouffer and Interim 

Road Superintendent Rod Norton. 

Krotz stated that the meeting would be conducted in accordance 

with the provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  This meeting 

was posted on the official County website and posted in the Sheridan 

County Journal Star on April 10, 2024.    

Kling made a motion to accept the agenda. Messersmith 

seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye. Messersmith 

made a motion to approve the minutes of 4-9-2024.  Kling seconded 

the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.  

The board audited and approved claims for April.  

Jean Andersen from AFLAC was present to give a report on 

employee participation in AFLAC supplemental insurance policies.  

Interim Road Superintendent Rod Norton was present to give an 

update on the road department. Norton informed the board that the 

road work on 270th Lane; south of Highway 20 has been completed. 

Norton presented the board with a project expense sheet for this road; 

expenses totaled $250,094 for the 3-mile stretch.  

Building and Grounds Superintendent Jeff Davis was present to 

give an update on ongoing projects. Davis informed the board that the 

water heater and water softener in the jail needs to be replaced and 

will cost around $6,600.  



Sheriff Jeff Brewer was present to give the board an update on 

transportation cost for prisoners.  

The Commissioners interviewed an applicant for the Road 

Superintendent position. No action was taken.  

Public Comment: None. 

Adjourn: 12:25 P.M.  

Attest:  Paige Rager, Deputy Clerk            Jame Krotz, Chairman  

 


